
HALEWOOD TOWN COUNCIL

At a Meeting of the Town Council held on Thursday, 15th March 2018 (7.00 pm), at the Arncliffe Sports and Community Centre, Arncliffe Road, Halewood, the following Members were:-
PRESENT

COUNCILLORS
  Ms. C Harris (Chairperson)



 Cllr. K Dalton                              Cllr. D Perry


              Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran

  Cllr. Mrs. A Farrell

 Cllr. I Hamilton                            Cllr. Miss C Rose



              Cllr. A Harvey                              Cllr. B Swann





   Cllr. N Hogg

Also in attendance:-
G MacKenzie, Town Manager

L Joyner – Senior Administrator
D Hooton – Support Officer

Members of the Public - 45
156. APOLOGIES
Apologies for non-attendance were received and accepted from Cllr. D Samuels.
(Cllr. S Ball not in attendance at this meeting)

157. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

Cllr. Ms. C Harris           -     Agenda Item  6     Community Governance Review

· Agenda Item 7      2018 Town Council sponsored Pantomimes 

· Agenda Item 9      Shaping the Future for Knowsley’s Parks
Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran     -      Agenda Item  6     Community Governance Review

· Agenda Item 7      2018 Town Council sponsored Pantomimes 

· Agenda Item 9      Shaping the Future for Knowsley’s Parks            
Note:- Cllr. Ms. C Harris and Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran, having declared an interest took no part in the discussion of the items raised during the Public Forum.

158. PUBLIC FORUM

Having declared an interest in an item that would be raised during the Public Forum the Chairperson ‘stood down’

Cllr. N Hogg (Vice-Chairperson) in the Chair
In accordance with Standing Orders the Chairperson invited three people from the public gallery to address the Council.

(i) Mrs. L. Millet-Simpson – Shaping a New Future for Parks and Green Spaces in Knowsley
Mrs. Millet-Simpson indicated that she was concerned that at the Special Meeting held on 1st March 2018 the Town Council did not indicate whether or not it supported the residents in their fight to keep the Parks and Green Spaces.

Cllr. Hogg indicated that this item is included on the agenda of this meeting and Members of the Town Council would be making a decision on this matter. 
(ii) Mrs. N Hurley - Shaping a New Future for Parks and Green Spaces in Knowsley
Mrs. Hurley spoke about the wild life living in Door Step Green and Finch Woods and how this should be protected.  Mrs. Hurley also mentioned that Door Step Green is used by local schools for educational purposes.
(iii) Mr. G Morgan  - Shaping a New Future for Parks and Green Spaces in Knowsley

Mr. Morgan asked when the Parks and Open Spaces Review Board had made extensive research.
The Chairperson moved standing orders to allow Cllr. B Swann, the Town Council’s representative on the Review Board, to respond to the question raised. Cllr. Swann reported upon the work undertaken by ‘Keep Britain Tidy’ as part of the survey undertaken which explored options to maintain the open spaces. 
Mr. Morgan also asked if the Town Council had found out who was behind the advertisement for a Development Surveyor, as raised at the Special Town Council Meeting.  Nobody was able to answer this question and it was suggested that Mr. Morgan should direct this question to Knowsley Borough Council.
Standing orders were reinstated.



                   Cllr. Ms. C Harris (Chairperson) in the Chair





159. MINUTES.

RESOLVED:-    (a) That the minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 15th February 2018 be approved as a
                               correct record and signed by the Chairperson.

              (b) That the minutes of the Special Town Council Meeting held on 1st March 2018 be approved 
                   as a correct record and signed by the Chairperson, subject to the following amendment:-

Councillors Attendance

Delete duplicated entry for Cllr. N Hogg

Insert Cllr. D Samuels to list of Councillors in attendance.
160. TOWN MANAGER’S INFORMATION UPDATE

The Town Manager gave a written update on the following items:-

1.   Community Governance Review
2.   Doorstep Green
3.   Hollies Hall – 23rd February 2018
4.   Hollies Playground
Cllr. B Swann asked a question relating to item 2 about whether or not Halewood Town Council, as leaseholder, was responsible for the drains on Doorstep Green and the Town Manager indicated that he would clarify if this was the case. 
RESOLVED:-   (a) That the report be noted.
Note:- Cllr. Ms. C Harris and Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran, having declared an interest took no part in the discussion of the following item.

161. COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW
The Town Manager presented a report that sought Members comments upon the recommendations being made by the Principal Authority following the first phase of consultation on the Governance arrangements for the Town and Parish Councils in Knowsley and sought direction on the Town Council’s response to the second phase consultation. (If any)
Cllr. Mrs. A Farrell mentioned the favourable comments about this Town Council that were included in the responses submitted during the initial consultation.
It was moved by Cllr. Mrs. A Farrell, seconded by Cllr. N Hogg , and
RESOLVED:-    (a) That the report be agreed and noted.

Note:- Cllr. Ms. C Harris and Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran, having declared an interest took no part in the discussion of the following item.

162. 2018 TOWN COUNCIL SPONSORED PANTOMIMES IN HALEWOOD

The Town Manager presented a report that provided recommendations and costs for the provision of this year’s performances at Hollies Hall, Arncliffe Sports and Community Centre and New Hutte Neighbourhood Centre. 
It was moved by Cllr. I Hamilton, seconded by Cllr. N Hogg, and

RESOLVED:-

 
(a) That the report be noted. 
(b)  That the Town Council engage Hurricane Productions Ltd to provide three performances of ‘Peter   

       Pan’ as indicated in the report at a total cost of £1650, and that the ticket prices remain at £2.00 per  

       child.

163. COMMUNITY ACHIEVEMENT AND PUPIL RECOGNITION AWARDS 2017

The Town Manager presented a report that outlined proposals for this year’s Community Achievement and Pupil Recognition Awards. 
It was moved by Cllr. K Dalton, seconded by Cllr. N Hogg, and

RESOLVED:-  (a) That the report be noted.


           (b) That Cllr. K Dalton, Cllr. Ms. C Rose and Cllr N Hogg form the judging panel for   

                            the Community Achievement Awards alongside the Chairperson of the Town Council.


            (c) That the proposed arrangements for the Award Ceremony at Hollies Hall on Friday 27th


    April 2018, be approved.

164.  TOWN COUNCIL INSURANCE

The Town Manager presented a report that outlined the arrangements made to secure the most cost effective premiums for the Town Council’s insurance requirements for the financial year 2018-19.  It was noted that following the end of the current three year policy, Came & Co. had obtained three competitive quotations for cover.
It was moved by Cllr. Ms. C Rose, seconded by Cllr. I Hamilton, and
RESOLVED:-    (a) That the report be noted.


  (b) That approval be granted to place the Town Council’s Combined Insurance



        requirements with Hiscox on a three year long term agreement, as outlined in the



        Town Manager’s report.



  (c)  That the renewal of the Engineering Policy be approved in principle pending

                       receipt of a competitive quotation and agreement with the Chairperson. (Likely to be less 


         than £600)
165. SHAPING THE FUTURE FOR KNOWSLEY’S PARKS

Note:- Cllr. Ms. C Harris and Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran, having declared an interest in this item took no part in the discussion or voting thereon.

Cllr. N Hogg (Vice-Chairperson) in the Chair
The Town Manager presented a report to the Council.  The report included various ‘clarifications’ obtained from Knowsley MBC on their proposal to establish a Charitable Trust to manage Knowsley’s Parks and Green Spaces from 1st April 2019. The report included details on the following aspects of the proposal:-
· Establishment by KMBC of the Parks and Green Spaces Review Board.

· The work of the Review Board and the approval of their recommendations by KMBC’s Cabinet on 8th January 2018.

· The proposed establishment of a new Charitable Trust and its financing through the creation of a £40m endowment sourced from the phased sale of part or all of 17 sites over the next 15 years.

· The selection of sites for sale, 4 of which are in Halewood of which 3 are leased to the Town Council. 

· Options for consideration and the various financial implications of each.

· Clarifications on a number of issues obtained from KMBC and their financial ramifications.

Following the Special Town Council Meeting held on 1st March 2018 and the details provided by the Town Manager in his report Members consideration and direction was sought on whether or not the Town Council wishes to surrender to KMBC its various leasehold interests in any or all of the sites outlined in appendix 3 of the report.

Cllr.  A Harvey proposed “No Surrender” of any of the leases, claiming that what KMBC was disgusting. Before considering Cllr. Harvey’s proposal Cllr. Swann urged a debate on the issue. During the debate; 

Cllr. Mrs. Farrell addressed the meeting saying that in the last 2 weeks she had considered very carefully what the Town Council’s decision would mean, particularly for the people and families in Halewood, in particular from a financial point of view when very many families were suffering considerable hardship brought about by Central Governments changes to the welfare and benefits system. In a professional capacity Cllr. Mrs. Farrell said she came into regular contact with Halewood families, many of whom are working families, who faced major financial pressures every day.  The Town Council has for the last 3/4 years provided real support to families suffering from child poverty of which within the City Region, Knowsley had particularly high levels. 
Following a number of interruptions Cllr. Mrs. Farrell concluded by saying that she did not want to put additional pressure on families in Halewood and urged the Council to be mindful of the consequences of its decision.
Despite many interruptions from the public gallery, Cllr. Hamilton fully supported Cllr. Farrell’s assertions and made a counter proposal that the Town Council should conditionally surrender all of the Town Council’s leased land to KMBC with effect from 1st April 2019. The “conditions” would require to be approved by the Town Council and in his opinion must include;
· The ring fencing of section 106 monies generated from the sale of the four sites in Halewood specifically for improvements within the Halewood area the detail of which Members of the Town Council must be consulted. This would include inter-alia further reinvestment in Town Council facilities, improvements to the environment at Doorstep Green.
· Retention of part of Wood Road field to accommodate the current play facilities on the site.
· New leasing arrangements in respect of Hollies Hall and the Arncliffe Sports and Community Centre and the continued ability of the Town Council to generate income from those buildings and adjoining facilities.
· In line with KMBC’s Local Plan that 25% of the properties provided in any Sustainable Urban Extension (eg. Land east of Halewood) be “affordable housing”,  the same percentage be applied to any development proposed for any of the 4 sites in Halewood identified for sale.
· Any operational funds saved as a result of this proposal be ring-fenced as a Specific Reserve to provide a community support fund.  This fund would be administered by the Town Council to maintain and enhance our current successful projects to support children and families and to develop new initiatives that will have a positive influence on the life chances of our children and young people, help to address poverty and social impact of welfare and benefit cuts.
Cllr. Hamilton concluded that these conditions were no more than a starting point for discussions.

Cllr. Swann objected to the lack of consultation by KMBC, which in his view was not done properly and he considered the financial information required challenge. Furthermore Cllr. Swann reminded the meeting that there was no “Town Green” and that in his view we should not give up any of our leasehold interests to KMBC.
Cllr. Dalton supported Cllr. Farrell’s sentiments referencing the uptake in use of the Food Bank in St. Mary’s on Saturdays.
It was proposed by Cllr. A Harvey, seconded by Cllr. B Swann, “That Halewood Town Council do not surrender any of the leases to Knowsley Borough”
A counter proposal (amendment) was made by Cllr. I Hamilton and seconded Cllr. Mrs. A Farrell “That the Town Council should conditionally surrender all of its leasehold interests to KMBC on the basis he outlined earlier.
The proposal was put to the vote and was defeated. The amendment was put to the vote which at the request of a Member was recorded.  It was 
RESOLVED:-    (a) The report be noted.


 (b) That the Town Council conditionally surrender to Knowsley MBC its various leasehold

                                 interests in all of the sites outlined in appendix 3 for inclusion in the sites for sale/transfer 

                              to the proposed Knowsley Parks Trust.
RECORD OF VOTE
	For the conditional surrender
	Against the conditional surrender

	Cllr. K Dalton

Cllr. N Hogg

Cllr. Mrs. A Farrell

Cllr. I Hamilton

Cllr. Miss C Rose
	Cllr. A Harvey

Cllr. B Swann

Cllr. D Perry


166. SCHEDULE OF PAYMENTS
RESOLVED:-  (a) That the schedule of payments, addendum and direct debits amounting to 



     £21668.30 be approved for payment.
Schedule of Payments – March 2018
	PAYEE
	AMOUNT

	B & M Waste Services 

B & M Waste Services

Mr. Sushent Hirlekir

Halewood Tae-Kwondo

Virgin Media Business

C3 Imaging Liverpool

C F Corporate Finance Ltd

SSE

Data Centa Hosting

Eco Blue Heating

Viking Direct

Mr. G MacKenzie

Premier Inn

Trainline

Trainline

Screwfix

Halewood Academy

Kingsthorne Junior FC

SSE
First Ark
Wray Bros Ltd.

Cottrell Electrical Services

LALC

Information Commissioner

Virgin Media

SSE

Restore Data Shred

Morrisons

Wirral Council

HMRC

Merseyside Pension Fund

Unison

Medicash
TOTAL
	142.42

119.23

70.00

20.00

48.00

60.00

180.00

3318.34

54.00

465.00

161.30

152.80

115.50
68.90

81.45

19.98

1000.00

500.00

874.15
3012.70

54.36

878.31

1608.94

35.00

48.00

554.18

72.00

66.79

254.33
4389.93

3162.22

60.00

20.50

£     21,668.30


167. REPORTS FROM CONFERENCE/REPRESENTATIVE BODIES
The following reports were received

(1)  Lancashire Association of Local Councils (LALC) – Cllr. I Hamilton
(2)  Culturefest Committee – Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran
(3)  Co-operative Councils – Cllr. I Hamilton
RESOLVED:-    (a) That the reports be noted.

168. CORRESPONDENCE

(1) Letter of Thanks  - Hale Bowlers
A letter of thanks was received from Hale Bowlers for the old bowls mats from Hollies Hall that had been given to the organisation for a nominal fee of £100.

RESOLVED:-    That the correspondence be noted.
(2) Letter of Thanks  - Halewood Park Volunteers
A letter of thanks was received from Halewood Park Volunteers for recent grant awarded to the organisation.
RESOLVED:-    That the correspondence be noted.

(3)  Respiratory Disease in Halewood

At the request of an Elected Member, information was circulated that showed a varied picture regarding the prevalence of Respiratory Disease in Halewood.
RESOLVED:-    That the information be noted.

(4) Planning Applications
The following Planning Applications were considered:-

	Application Number
	Applicant
	Location
	Details

	18/00053/FUL
	Mr. Michael Wolohan
	18 Winterley Drive
Halewood
	Erection of two storey rear extension

	18/00096/PDE
	Mr. Paul Coventry
	4 Chudleigh Close
Halewood
	Erection of single storey rear
extension

	18/000105/FUL
	Mrs. Frances Watkin
	11 Lightoaks Drive
Halewood
	Erection of single storey rear

extension


RESOLVED:-    a) That the planning applications be noted. 
Meeting closed at 9.10 p.m. 
Signed .......................................             Date ...............................................


